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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on February 20, 2013 at Bellwood Court.  The meeting opened at 10:50am.  Members present were Tom Denman, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.  Patricia Dufour was absent.

Minutes:
Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to approve the Minutes of the January 16th Regular Meeting. Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Ms. Ewing made a motion to approve the Minutes of the February 1st Special Meeting.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comment:  None
Bills and Communication:
Ms. Bobbi reported that a letter and diagram of the buildings at Bellwood Court and Chatham Acres was brought to the EHPD by Mr. Denman.  The Chief will try to have a copy kept in all the cruisers.

DECD has announced that there is going to be a cut back in the current funding for the RSC Program for 7/1/2012 -6/30/2013.  Our cut back will amount to $584.  The Housing Authority will make up the difference.

Town Manager, Michael Maniscalco, has sent a letter that he was in receipt of the end of the year information from the Housing Authority that includes a copy of the latest audit, Annual Report, Financial Report for 12/31/2012 and the approved Budget for 2013.

Ms. Bobbi had solicited insurance quotes from two other companies. One company did not reply and another was higher premiums than our current agency.  Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to continue with State Auto.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation for January 2013.  The Board reviewed and it will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
Requested quotes from two other auditors with no response.  Ms. Kangley made a motion to continue with Buel CPA who has been doing a good job and to approve his three year quote.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Lottery vs Point System:  Some of the points have been changed.  Ms. Bobbi would like to change to the lottery system when we begin taking applications for 2013.  Ms. Ewing made a motion to approve the change.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

CDBG:  Mr. Denman presented information from the recent Town Council meeting where it was approved to allow the Housing Authority to use L. Wagner Assoc. to apply for a CDBG.  Mr. Denman discussed the choosing of Architect Richard Lawrence who the Housing Authority has used two times before for rehabilitation work. This will enable the Housing Authority to go forward to meet the quick deadline ahead of us since Mr. Lawrence has all the plans from the 2001Grant which included the roof installation and also interior plans of the units from 2001.  Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to hire the Lawrence Associates from Manchester. Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

 A date for a Public Hearing will be requested to be set at the next council meeting on Feb. 26th.  
Mr. Denman, Judie Bobbi, L. Wagner, and Richard Lawrence, architect met earlier today with Town Manager Maniscalco to go over some details that have to be completed by the beginning of March.
Millenium Real Estate:
The Board discussed having Millenium compose a “letter of intent” for us to pursue other rehab work for Bellwood Court through the CHFA State Housing Rehabilitation Program.  This will be the first step to other funds to complete work needed to modernize the Bellwood Court apartments which are approaching 40 years old.

Ms. Kangley made a motion to ask Millenium to compose a letter for the Board to review and if approved it can be forwarded to CHFA.  Ms. McLaughlin seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Ms. McLaughlin brought up the request of using Nichols Bus or the Senior Van for maybe a quarterly outing for the senior housing residents.  Mr. Denman noted that he had spoken with Nichols Bus but no word yet.  Ms. Ewing had concern with insurance for driver in using the senior van.  Ms. Bobbi noted if we used the senior center drivers and housing paid them then insurance would not be an issue.  Also, the outings would only be 3 or 4 a year and only in the spring to fall time period.  The issue will continue until more information is forthcoming.

Ms. McLaughlin reminded Board members that if three members are together and Housing Authority business is discussed this constitutes a meeting.

RSC:  None

Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley noted that during the blizzard there was concern over the community room access as the entries were not shoveled soon enough.  She asked that Grasshopper be made aware to make sure there is access in case of outages.  Also, Ms. Kangley noted that some volunteers came and helped shovel out cars and the entry to the mail room door.  She will send thank you notes to those who helped.

A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn at 12:10pm.  Ms. Kangley seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
